CARNABY PARISH COUNCIL

CHRISTMAS NEWSLETTER

DECEMBER 2015

CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH ON.

The Christmas lights on the Pound will be turned on by one of the village children on

Sunday 6th December at 6pm.

We will need their names in the drawn before 6pm. Santa will arrive and give out presents (sweets) for the children and there will be mulled wine, sausage rolls and mince pies for all.

So a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to everyone, enjoy the celebrations but can we just request that if fireworks are used please give consideration to farm and domestic animals and to ensure that there are no straw or hay bales nearby that may set alight by stray fireworks.



CAM

CARNABY AIRFIELD MEMORIAL (CAM)

Carnaby Airfield Memorial (CAM) has now raised over £11,000 towards a memorial for the former airfield.

CAM is now asking for artists/sculptures to design a memorial. If you are interested please submit your designs to CAM by 1st February 2016. An artist's brief is available for guidance.

If anyone is interesting in volunteering or becoming a Trustee please contact us. You can also help to raise funds by:

- Donate money, cheques payable to "Carnaby Airfield Memorial"
- Recycling your ink cartridges—check out our page on www.charityinks.co.uk for more details
- Buy a copy of Station XI The story of RAF Carnaby by Gayna Wallis, available to buy from both Ferns Farm and Manor Court
- Or join us with our fund raising events. Everyone welcome. info@carnabyairfieldmemorial.org www.caranbyairfieldmemorial.org

Registered Charity Number 1161231

OTHER NEWS

- The Village Pound should be resurfaced by then so Santa doesn't trip!
- Our new PSCO is Andrew Milner who is based at Driffield Police Station.
- Carnaby Church has a new curate, Rev James Trowsdale, who will open the church daily during daylight hours to allow people to visit. He will also be available at the church between 08.30 and 09.30 am for Morning Prayer or just a chat.

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTS	1
CAM NEWS	1
CHURCH NEWS	2
BENCHES AND BOATS	2
Thank you	2
TIDY BOUNDARIES	2

CHURCH NEWS AND SERVICES

Coffee morning

Friday, 11th December

10 am until 12pm at Ferns Farm Hotel, Entrance £3.00.

Thank you.



St John the Baptist Church ,Carnaby—Monthly services:

2nd Sunday - 11.00 a.m. Holy Communion,

3rd Sunday - 4.00 p.m; Evening Prayer,

5th Sunday - 4.00 p.m; Evening Prayer

Carol Service

Sunday, 20th December at 4pm,

Holy Communion

Thursday, 24th December (Christmas Eve) at 10pm,

Every Wednesday - 8.30 a.m. Morning Prayer. The Church is opened every day for anyone to visit.

Any enquiries to Revd Glyn Owen; 01262 420313 or Revd James Trowsdale; 01262 490148

BENCHES, AND BOATS

A new bench has been ordered to replace the one which was stolen earlier this year from the industrial estate. This will be installed shortly and will be securely fastened down.

And no—the boat missing from the roundabout has not been stolen. It is with the Council for maintenance and should be back in the Spring of next year.

PLEASE HELP TO KEEP OUR PARISH TIDY.

Thank you



The grass on the Pound has been maintained by Bernard and Gordon and thanks go to them for helping it to look good all year round.

The Churchyard grass is also maintained by volunteers who deserve a big thank you. A new mower will be in service next year!! If anyone would like to try it out! New volunteers are always welcome. Please contact your local Parish Councillor or contact us via email at: carnabyparsh@hotmail.co.uk.

GARDEN BOUNDARIES

We are appealing to all residents to check their garden boundaries and remove any overhanging vegetation which might obstruct pavements or highways.

Thank you.

More volunteers are needed to help keep our parish tidy. All welcome!